
NEOKLA Club Meeting   September 11, 2018 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, eff Maize, James Stowers, Mike 
Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the August meeting and the treasurer’s 
report were approved as presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 53 entries for the September 2nd 
event at the fairgrounds with 11 weekend members.  The next event is 
September 30 at Stroud. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:  The next event is October 20-21.  There will be a 
free school on October 20 at the Zarrow Library, and a DIY Rally on Sunday, 
October 21.  The rally will cost $20.00 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox:  There were 29 entries in the Bassackwards Double 
Regional and 11 entries for the Time Trials.  Neil presented Garry Deaton with a 
trophy from the event in thanks for Garry giving us the idea to print the trophies 
backwards to match the event.  Next year’s majors race at Hallett will be on 
March 30-31.  A second race is proposed for the last weekend in June. 
 
There are still Autocross t-shirts available for purchase.  Also, NEOkla stickers 

are available: Small - $1.00; Large - $2.00. 
 
The nominating committee for 2019 officers will consist of Jeff Maize, George, 
Walker, and Neal Kennedy. 
 
The new radios have been purchased for the autocrosses. 
 
According to national, we currently have 234 members. 
 
Neil Cox reminded everyone that we need to be generous with tips to show our 
appreciation for the people providing us with a meeting place. 
 
The next meeting will be October 9 at Burnco. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


